 SEQ CHAPTER \h \r 1January 7, 2021
Dear Parents,

I want to try to express my sincere gratitude once again for the unbelievably generous Christmas you all gave me. Thank you so much for all your love and support.  I am so blessed!
We had a wonderful week in first grade.  Tuesday morning, we got to meet our new classmate, Ben Freeman.  Ben is kind and fun;  he already feels like an old friend.   We had a great time sharing our favorite Christmas highlights.  After that it was back to business; we have learned to add three digits, we compared fractions and we counted money.  I reviewed half dollars this week.  Some students have mastered counting mixed coins, but many could use more practice at home.  Learning to count quarters, dimes, nickels and pennies is a skill that requires a lot of practice.  Writing numbers over 100 is another skill that some of the kids may need to practice at home.  We reviewed both the phonics charts (6-12) and phonics rules. We continue to work on nouns (common and proper) verbs, adjectives and adverbs.  The kids have also learned to identify questions and statements.  We are on Chapter 9 in Shurley English. The chapter covers prepositions and objects of the preposition. This week we reviewed homonyms, synonyms and antonyms.  Soon we will begin learning contractions.
Next week we will begin a China unit.  During the unit, we will be learning about the many differences in our culture and in the Chinese culture.  We will be doing a report and project.    As we conclude our study there will be a unit test.
*Beginning this quarter, I will include a dictation sentence on every spelling test. Capitalization, punctuation and spelling will count.  At least one spelling word will be included in the sentence.
Soon it will be time for re-enrollment.  As we prepare for our move to a new campus, it will more important than ever to get our current families re-enrolled so that we will know how many spots we have available for new families.  Information will be sent home soon so please return it as soon as possible.  We will not be added new classes but our goal is to be able to fill any openings. 
(OVER)

January Memory Verse (Due January 26th):

Ephesians 6:16 “In addition to all this, take up the shield of faith, with which you can extinguish all the flaming arrows of the evil one.”
Homework:

-Spelling worksheet due Monday 
-6 sentences using some spelling words.  Please write both questions and statements.  Due Tuesday
-Phonics sheet due Wednesday
-Math worksheet due Thursday

-Bible Verse and the January Family Activity are due January 26th
The Read ‘n Quiz cut off for progress reports the third 9 weeks is February 3rd
Reminders:
Monday, Jan. 18 – MLK Day Holiday
Tuesday, Jan. 26 – Bible Verse, Monthly Bible Activity Due

Wednesday, Feb. 3 – Midterm, 9 Read ‘n Quiz Book Tests Due

*Ice cream sale tomorrow (please check your text for the order form)
